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If you have any other questions, please let me know.
 
Thanks,
Rich
 
Richard W. Runyen, P.E. | Director
PA Department of Transportation | Bureau of Bridge
400 North Street, 7th Floor | Harrisburg, PA 17120
Office:   | Cell: 
www.penndot.gov
 

From: Prouty Steven  
Sent: Thursday, April 13, 2023 7:34 AM
To: Runyen, Richard W 
Cc: Collins Dennis  Walsh Daniel  Buck, Jonathan (FHWA)

Subject: [External] Question related to PennDOT Publication 100A
 

ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments
from unknown senders. To report suspicious email, use the Report Phishing button in Outlook.
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Hi Rich –
 
I hope you are doing well.
 
I have a couple of questions about PennDOT’s Publication 100A that I am hoping you can
help me with.  In the 2019 version of Pub. 100A, a priority code – 0 example for FCMs is
provided on page 3-333 (item 9 c – Severe Corrosion in Fracture Critical Members)
indicating that: “Holes due to corrosion in FCM girder flanges, webs or in truss members”
would be an example of a finding that should be a priority code – 0.
 
My questions are:

Which previous versions, if any, of Publication 100A included ‘holes due to corrosion
in FCM girder flanges webs, or in truss members’ as an example of a priority code – 0?
What was the date on which the earliest version of Publication 100A that contained
‘holes due to corrosion in FCM girder flanges, webs or in truss members’ as an
example of a priority code – 0, went into effect?  If the effective date is not available,
knowing at least the year should be sufficient.   

 
Thanks,
Steve
 
 
 

Steve Prouty, PE
Senior Investigator
Highway & Structural Engineering
 
National Transportation Safety Board
Office of Highway Safety
490 L’Enfant Plaza SW
Washington, D.C. 20594

 
Direct:
eFax: 
email
 
www.ntsb.gov
 

      
 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE - THIS E-MAIL TRANSMISSION MAY CONTAIN INFORMATION THAT IS
PRIVILEGED, CONFIDENTIAL, PROPRIETARY, SUBJECT TO COPYRIGHT, AND/OR EXEMPT FROM
DISCLOSURE UNDER APPLICABLE LAW. IT IS FOR THE USE OF INTENDED RECIPIENTS ONLY. If you are
not an intended recipient of this message, please notify the original sender immediately by forwarding
what you received and then delete all copies of the correspondence and attachments from your
computer system. Any use, distribution, or disclosure of this message by unintended recipients is not
authorized and may be unlawful.
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